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General Issues of Interest to the CCB: 
 
Korea Publishes Draft Administrative Notice on Revision of Imported Food 
Declaration Regulations to Clarify Products Recognized as Safe 

• On May 20, South Korea’s Ministry of Food and Drug Safety (MFDS) published (in 
Korean) draft Notice No. 2024-520 regarding administrative amendments to the 
Regulations on Declaration and Inspection of Imported Food, etc. 

• The revisions are designed to improve operation of the current import system by 
specifying the products that are recognized as safe by MFDS (according to 
inspection results and food product conformance history) and subject to simplified 
import inspection. 

• Notably, products currently recognized as safe by MFDS continues to include 
cherries from the U.S. 

• The draft administrative amendments enter into force June 14, 2024. 

• Comments may be submitted to the Director of the MFDS at kjm79@korea.kr until 
June 10, 2024. 
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